LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 86TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 3, 2019
TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Finance

FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director ~ Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director
Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1067 by Nelson (relating to notice and approval of the assignment of vendor ’s rights
under state agency contracts for services.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Chapter 2262 of the Government Code, regarding information resource
projects.

The bill would prohibit a vendor from assigning the vendor's rights under a contract to a third
party unless the assignment is approved by the state agency. The bill would require a state agency
to inform the Legislative Budget Board, at least 14 days before approval or rejection, if a vendor
proposes to make such an assignment. The provisions of the bill would apply only to a contract
awarded by a state agency for a major information resources project involving sensitive personal
information in a foreign country.

Any additional work resulting from the passage of this bill could reasonably be absorbed with
current resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies:
LBB Staff: WP, KK, JPU, CW
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